DRAFT v3.2

Dear UIUC faculty,

Wednesday night you received email from me and the Chancellor announcing that we will be suspending face-to-face instruction starting March 23rd. This message contains important details about this transition and available support resources.

LOGISTICAL DETAILS:
· No face-to-face courses should be offered on or after March 23rd.
· Faculty members are encouraged to transition to alternative delivery modes as soon as possible.
· Faculty members should email students enrolled in their courses as soon as possible, but no later than the scheduled meeting time of your first class session after Spring Break, with plans for course continuation. If you do not have full plans ready at that time, your message should let students know when they can expect further details. 
· Students can choose whether they wish to come to campus after Spring Break. Students without reliable internet access at home are being encouraged to return to campus. 

KEY GUIDELINES:
· Faculty members are expected to make every effort to continue delivering their course. We recognize that some hands-on laboratory or performance courses might be difficult to continue.  For those courses, we urge faculty to think creatively and consult colleagues to discuss ways to fulfill learning outcomes using alternative delivery methods. 
· Courses must comply with the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA.)  Student information, including grades, may not be shared via email.  It is recommended that students use their university credentials to access course materials and instruction on approved platforms. (link)
· If you have students requiring disability accommodations, please work with DRES to ensure accessibility of your course.
· Only university approved educational technologies should be utilized.
· Students may NOT be asked to pay for additional fees related to course delivery. This includes proctoring service fees. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Any synchronous course sessions (such as Zoom, Skype for Business, Blackboard Collaborate) must be held during regularly scheduled class times. 
· Be mindful of how teaching assistants are utilized in the alternative delivery plan.  Current guidelines and restrictions on TA time and workload should be maintained.
· Please try to use the lowest bandwidth option that meets your instructional needs. Use Zoom only for interactive discussions.  Do not use Zoom for classes of greater than 150 students. Use video, audio or text options for lecture delivery whenever possible. 
· If you use Zoom, be sure to login to https://illinois.zoom.us  to generate your account. Free accounts made directly on the Zoom website may have restricted bandwidth and do not allow as many participants.

SUPPORT RESOURCES:
· Walkthrough guides, training sessions and individual support for faculty on transitioning to alternatives modes of instructional delivery are available at go.illinois.edu/keepteaching. Use this portal to access CITL staff who are standing by and ready to help. 
· There is a checklist for faculty to help ensure you have completed all the steps necessary to transition your course to an alternative delivery mode HERE.
· Some departments, schools and colleges have additional resources and support for their faculty. Please look for additional emails from your department, school or college.
· All student technical support needs should be directed to consult@illinois.edu. 

We appreciate your efforts to ensure instruction continues for our students. We also appreciate your flexibility and understanding with students who will be rapidly adapting to new instructional circumstances. 

This is a singular time for our institution, and I thank each of you for your leadership, your creative approaches and your dedication to our students and our missions.

Sincerely,
Andreas
